
 

 
[January 2022] Full Board Report to Manhattan Community Board 6 

Full Newsletter:  [INSERT LINK]  If you do not have a newsletter prepared before submission, 
leave this section blank 

Video Report to CB6: [INSERT LINK]  If you do not have a video report, leave this section blank 
 

Highlights 
 

1. Participatory Budgeting: The Council Member has allocated $1 million of capital funding to 
continue participatory budgeting for District 5. We are now inviting area residents to share 
project ideas, volunteer, and endorse existing ideas. We will then work with community partners 
to form voting ballots, which will be distributed throughout the East Side of Manhattan and 
Roosevelt Island from April 2 through April 10.  
 
2. Fighting for a Community Garden: Our office responded to community concerns about rat 
infestation in the vacant, boarded-up lot on East 78th Street and First Avenue. Council Member 
Menin spoke at length with the landlord and got them to bring in a private company to address 
the rat issue, which cleared the lot. While the decrepit lot has been sold to a real estate 
developer, our office will continue to work with city agencies to identify additional spaces for 
community gardens.   
 
3. Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) Distribution: Over two days last week, our office 
distributed KN95 masks to adults and children at Lexington Houses in East Harlem and Main 
Street on Roosevelt Island. More recently, our office partnered with the East 86th St Association 
to distribute 1200 KN95 masks, 192 bottles of hand sanitizer, and hundreds of face shields.  
We will have additional PPE distributions in our district with future times and locations to be 
announced.  
 
4. Construction Noise Mitigation on East End: Council Member Menin successfully convinced the 
Chapin School to cancel construction plans on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve, when many 
residents would have been in their homes. We will continue to be proactive about noise 
mitigation, particularly as this yearslong expansion remains ongoing.  
 

http://www.ourtownny.com/news/menin-announces-participatory-budgeting-MN1924853#:%7E:text=Participatory%20Budgeting%20is%20a%20democratic,part%20of%20a%20public%20budget.&text=Winners%20will%20be%20announced%20in,Budgeting%20cycle%2C%E2%80%9D%20said%20Menin.
https://newyork.cbslocal.com/2021/12/23/upper-east-side-vacant-lot-community-garden-green-space-julie-menin/
https://patch.com/new-york/upper-east-side-nyc/ues-garden-dreams-dashed-empty-lot-sold-developer
https://twitter.com/East86th/status/1479885714745614337
https://patch.com/new-york/upper-east-side-nyc/menin-plans-new-school-parks-more-new-ues-council-member
https://patch.com/new-york/upper-east-side-nyc/chapin-school-expansion-still-rankling-neighbors-5-years

